WRITTEN TESTIMONY of Edward J. Coyne,
Deputy State’s Attorney, for Carroll County
IN SUPPORT OF HB 1334

1) DRUGGED DRIVING is a major threat to Public Safety
o Increase in drug use of fatally injured drivers. According to
NHTSA, of those fatally injured drivers tested:
= In 2007 25% of the fatally injured drivers had drugs in their
system
» In 2016, 42% of the drivers had drugs in their system
o According to the 2018 National Survey on Drug Use and Health,
12.6 million people aged 16 or older drove under the influence of
illicit drugs.
o In 2016, 19.7 percent of drivers who drove while under the
influence tested positive for some type of opioid.
o In Maryland, the average per year number of drug or alcohol
collisions between 2014 to 2018 included:
= 145 fatal crashes
= 2124 injury crashes
= Over 1/3 of such crashes involved death or injury

2) INCREASED USE OF OPIATES AND OTHER DRUGS
o OVERDOSE Crisis: Between 2007 and 2018, fatal overdoses
almost tripled (815 lives lost in 2007 to 2406 lives lost in 2018)
o In 2018, 89% of the fatal overdoses involved opiates (2143 of
2406)

3) CURRENT LAW limits Public Safety and Justice:
o Only Drug Recognition Experts ( DREs) can request consent for a
blood sample from suspected drug impaired driver
o Only 183 DRE:s statewidw but over 1000 ARIDE certified
Officers



o LOST EVIDENCE: both exculpatory and inculpatory

= If DRE not available, Driver can’t even be requested to
consent to a blood to test for drugs or illegal controlled
dangerous substances

* Blood test can sometimes be EXCULPATORY, meaning no
drugs were found in the blood and incident could be related
to a medical condition

4) HB 1334 would improve public safety for all Marylanders by getting
more drugged drivers off the roads

The Maryland State’s Attorneys’ Association and the Carroll County State’s
Attorney’s Office are asking that this committee give HB 1334 a favorable report.



